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HB5498 AS INTRODUCED Sponsor: Rep. Carl M. Williams

Committee: TRANSPORTATION

Analyst(s): Stauff, Steve Completed: 1/29/02

State Fiscal Impact Local Fiscal Impact

Cost: Increase Cost: None
Revenues: None Revenues: None

House Bill 5498 would amend the Michigan Vehicle Code prohibiting the Secretary of State from issuing an official state 
personal identification card to a person who is in the United State unlawfully.  It expands the "resident" definition to include 
residence in this state for at least the last thirty days.  It includes that the expiration of a legal alien's personal identification 
card would be the customary expiration date, or the date on which that person's presence in the United States became 
unlawful, whichever occurred first.  It also allows the Department of State to contact the appropriate United State 
government agency if the department has reasonable cause to believe that an applicant is an illegal alien. 
 
The Department of State estimates that one-time programming costs to department wide data systems and processes of 
$50,000. 
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